MCCI Board of Directors Meeting
DRAFT MINUTES
34 Second Street, Turners Falls MA

July 27, 2011
Members Present:  Anne Harding, Mike Langknecht, Donna Festinger, Brent Eaton, Charles Kelley,Mik Muller, 

Staff: Dean Garvin  
Meeting called to order at 6:05 PM

Minutes – The minutes of 4/27/11 were approved as amended (on a motion by Muller and second by Festinger).  On a motion by C Kelley and second by Mike L. the minutes of 6/22/11 were unanimously approved as amended. 
Treasurer’s Report – capital savings account contains 37,790; operating savings account contains approximately 20,000; checking account contains approximately 6,000
A draft budget was distributed for review by AH.  There was a question about the Brick House budget charges that appeared to be relevant to payroll services.  AH to clarify with Dennis Gemme, see about including soapbox income/expense information and update budget accordingly.  On a motion by Mike L. and second by Mik Muller, the draft budget was approved subject to the outcome of discussions with DG at Brick House.

AH passed on concerns of Dennis Gemme that Verizon was continuing to invoice for fax and internet services. Dean was asked to work with Security Company and Verizon to get this straightened out.

On a motion by Charles Kelley and second by Donna Festinger the committee unanimously approved a 3% cost of living increase for employees retroactive to January 1, 2011.  
Staff Report – Dean distributed report for June.
Cumberland Farms building update – a successful meeting was held with the MEDIC.  MCCI was given permission to have the building inspected and do temporary roof repairs to prevent further damage to the building.  In addition, we have permission to start getting detailed quotes for improvements should MEDIC decide to rent the space to us.  MEDIC is researching the legalities of renting the building to MCCI.

Comcast Agreement/Town Warrant Article – the CAC’s warrant article for funds was successfully passed at the annual town meeting.  They are expanding their numbers to include townspeople interested in the upcoming contract negotiations.
The CAC has requested MCTV website updates; website programming updates; a copy of the 2010 annual report; up-to-date uploading of minutes and agendas to the website; and a status update on the eagle camera as they’ve had many questions about the inactive camera.

Soapbox Derby Update – Mik reported growing interest in the event from racers, vendors and sponsors.  The organizing committee is starting to meet again.  Some race applications have already been received.

MBA – Anne attended most recent meeting of the MBA on Mik’s request and agreed to have MCCI become a member.  She will fill out the form and have Dennis send a check.  Per Mik, the Turners Falls Block Party is back on the schedule for Saturday, August 13th.
Softball Ad – Anne committed to a $50 ad congratulating the TF High School softball team on their recent state championship win.

Upcoming events – Montague Update is on the air again.  There was a brief discussion of the potential “shad” camera at the Turners Falls fishway.
Executive Session – On a motion by Mik M. and second by Charles Kelley the committee entered into executive session to discuss personnel issues.  Chris Sawyer-Laucanno was invited to attend.

The regular meeting adjourned at 7:27

The next regular meeting will be held on Wednesday, July 27, 2011
